

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE

OFFICE OF THE CHIEF OF STAFF UNITED STATES AIR FORCE WASHINGTON DC 20330

JUN 27 2017

The Honorable Bill Nelson United States Senate Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Nelson:

I write this letter in whole-hearted support of a proposal seeking to extend the moratorium on leasing, preleasing, or any other related activity in any area east of the Military Mission Line in the Gulf of Mexico. I understand this provision is being considered for inclusion in the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2018.

The Air Force fully supports the development of our nation's domestic energy resources in a manner that is compatible with the military testing, training, and operations. The complex of eastern Gulf of Mexico operating areas and warning areas provides critical opportunities for advanced weapons testing and joint training exercises. The moratorium on oil and gas leasing, pre-leasing, and other related activities ensures that these vital military readiness activities may be conducted without interference and is critical to their continuation. Of course, we are always willing to work with the appropriate agencies to see if there are ways to explore for energy without hampering air operations.

The moratorium is essential for developing and sustaining the Air Force's future combat capabilities. Although the Gulf of Mexico Energy Security Act's moratorium does not expire until 2022, the Air Force needs the certainty of the proposed extension to guarantee long-term capabilities for future tests. Emerging technologies such as hypersonics, 5th generation fighters, and advanced sub-surface systems will require enlarged testing and training footprints, and increased Air Force reliance on the moratorium far beyond 2022.

Please don't hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. I look forward to continuing our work with you to ensure America's Air Force remains the very best.

Sincerely,

DAVID L. GOLDFEIN

General, USAF Chief of Staff